Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          July 9, 2018
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Andrew Baker, Matt Marchese, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, Greenfield Recorder
Acceptance of Minutes:  A motion was made by Andrew to approve the minutes of June 25. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
Noteworthy News: 
· The Shelburne Housing Authority will be meeting on July 11, at 6 pm, at Highland Village
· Matt thanked the First Responders for their assistance at the recent fatal accident on Route 2 and expressed condolences to the family of the deceased.

Department Liaison Reports:

Senior Center – Matt reported that the Senor Center staff, Foundation, and expansion committee will be having a joint meeting in two weeks. Following that, more details will be available on the expansion. The Town of Ashfield has requested that the Selectboards from the three towns meet jointly to discuss the expansion. 
7:15 pm Gretchen Gerstner RE Amendment to Liquor License – Alteration to Premises – Bob opened the hearing at 7:15 pm. Gretchen would like to construct a 10’ x 25’ deck on the rear of the building which houses her business, Baked. She also plans to rope off a section in the front of the building for seating for up to eight people. She would like to be able to serve alcohol in both spaces. The roped off area on the front will not interfere with the sidewalk. The deck will be accessible only through the building. There were no questions or concerns from the public. The hearing was closed at 7:40 pm. The Board had already issued a liquor license to the establishment; this is just an expansion of that license. A motion was put forth by Matt to approve the amended liquor license for Gretchen Gerstner (Baked) as presented, to allow outdoor seating and the serving of alcohol in the designated areas. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved. 
Old Business:

Overtime Policy Review – A few months ago, the Board had created a new overtime policy on a trial basis. It had been agreed that the policy would be reviewed before becoming official. Terry was asked to get the statistics on overtime and how it was impacted by sick time and vacation time over the past few months. She will work with the Treasurer to have the figures for the next meeting.
Highway Department Vacancy – Andrew and Mark Shippee have had a meeting. Mark is ready to make a recommendation to the Board. Matt has not been a part of the interview process but will accept Mark’s recommendation. It was agreed not to mention the candidate by name. The pay rate would be $17.50 to start and would go up once specific licenses have been obtained. Performance reviews would be conducted after three and six months. A motion was made by Andrew to authorize Mark Shippee to make an offer to the preferred candidate at the rate of $17.50 per hour. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
Police Department Request for Proposals: Notion to Quilt (John Payne) – Andrew had met with Finance Committee members John Payne and Leo Ojala, who convinced him that a Purchase and Sale agreement with Notion to Quilt would be preferable to a Memorandum of Understanding. A Purchase and Sale would not bind the Town. A motion was made by Matt to give John Payne the authority to negotiate a Purchase and Sale agreement with Notion to Quilt, contingent upon approval by the Selectboard, Finance Committee, and Town Meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved. Questions remain such as, could the Cowell Gym be dried out at a reasonable cost, will the Shelburne Fire Department site be an option, and is it time to spend money on a feasibility study of one or more locations. A meeting between the Selectboard, Finance Committee, Police Department, and Shelburne Fire Department will be arranged to discuss all the options.
Town Clerk RE: Proposed Political Sign Policy – The Town Clerk has rescinded his request to discuss this policy. The issue arose during Annual Town Meeting, which is under the jurisdiction of the Selectboard, not the Town Clerk. Bob agreed to draft a policy concerning access to the building by the public during Town Meetings but also allowing political candidates to express their views and gather signatures. He will present his draft at a future meeting.
Addendum #1 Sub Grantee Agreement between Town and Shelburne Housing – At the previous meeting the Board did not sign the agreement, hoping to be able to meet with the Housing Authority concerning the lack of communication with residents. That meeting did not happen. Bob and Andrew now plan to attend the Housing Authority meeting on July 11 and sign the agreement if the communication problem has been satisfactorily addressed. It was agreed that the Board does not want to jeopardize the Highland Village kitchen and bathroom project but they also want to be assured that there is adequate communication between the Housing Authority and residents. Matt made a motion to authorize Bob and Andrew to sign the SubGrantee Agreement based on the merits of the meeting with the Housing Authority on July 11. Failing that, the Selectboard will meet again, prior to their next regularly scheduled meeting to discuss the situation. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
New Business: 
Role of Department Liaison – This was tabled until a future meeting.
Muni-Bid Results for 2004 Ford Crown Victoria – Bids went out for the used police cruiser via Muni-Bid. The high bid was $825 from Michael Berzinis. A motion was put forth by Matt to award the bid of $825. To Michael Berzinis. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.

Correspondence: 
Masonic Street Dog Complaint – The Postmaster has ordered mail delivery to be stopped to Masonic Street due to a dog at 7 Masonic Street. There had been an issue with this same dog two years ago. At that time guidelines for fencing etc. had been set forth. The homeowner has complied with all requirements and until now, there have been no complaints. Recently the dog came out barking and upset a new mail carrier, causing the Postmaster to stop all mail delivery to that street. Both Bob and the Animal Control Officer have visited the home and have seen that all requirements have been met. The lack of mail delivery has been causing problems for people on the street. Letters of support for the dog have been received from five abutters. While the owners mailbox is currently outside of her invisible-fenced property, the owner has agreed to move her mailbox across the street. The Board will send a letter to the Postmaster stating that they see no reason for stopping mail delivery on the street and asking that it be restored.
Buckland PARC Grant – Due to extensive leaks the pool at the Buckland Recreation area has been closed and demolished. Buckland is seeking a PARC Grant for a new pool and pool house. Shelburne has been asked for a letter of support. The Board was fully in favor of such a letter.
Any Other Business: None
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Matt presented a motion to adjourn at 8:01 pm. Andrew seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
